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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Following the Government’s announcement for a further national lockdown beginning on Thursday 5 
November, we have been reviewing our school health and safety procedures. We continue to do everything 
we can to make our school safe for everyone and we would like to again ask for your help in trying to keep our 
site as safe as possible.  
 
Social distancing must be adhered to at all times while on the school site and this includes anyone waiting to 
drop off or collect their child. If you are waiting, please do not congregate together and ensure that all paths, 
gates etc are clear. We would ask everyone to try to minimise their time on site and so it would be helpful if 
you arrived at the designated times and not before. Can we again please remind you that only one person 
should come on site with your child / children at drop off and collection times. Thank you to everyone who is 
following our one-way system, including leaving the site through the car park, as this is really helpful. 
 
Visitors are only allowed into school if attending a necessary pre-arranged appointment (for example to work 
with certain children) or are conducting essential grounds and maintenance checks. All visitors have their 
temperature taken, sanitise their hands and are required to wear a face covering. If these health and safety 
precautions are not adhered to, then we refuse entry into the school building.  
 
As you know, we are meeting parents outside at the moment. This will, as you can imagine, become trickier as 
the weather becomes colder and wetter and we are grateful for your understanding about this. If possible, we 
would ask you to phone (or ask us to phone you) if you need to speak to a member of staff.  
 
I know that this second lockdown is not ideal for everyone and will cause much anxiety for some families, but 
at least this time schools can remain open and will give the children a degree of continuity and reassurance. 
We will continue to do all that we can to keep everyone safe by following the health and safety procedures 
which were sent to you at the beginning of the term. 
 
The staff have been working hard behind the scenes to prepare for the possibility of individual children 
needing to self-isolate and also for the scenario where a whole class or bubble are required to enter isolation. 
Should either of these situations arise, we will liaise with you about our arrangements and the work which is 
being set for the children. 
 
Once again, we will keep you updated as and when we receive further information from the Government, DfE 
and / or Truro and Penwith Academy Trust.  
 
Please may I take this opportunity to thank our families for supporting the procedures we have in place, as 
well as the children, who are being so resilient, and the staff, who are working above and beyond to provide 
the best education they can for all of the children in these continuing challenging circumstances.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
Martin Higgs 
Headteacher 



Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date with 

all the exciting things that are going on.  

After school childcare provision  

This is now only being offered to Year 3

-6. 

Please contact Mr Timmons for details 

and to book by emailing 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com or by 

phoning 07843 126 833.  

Year 5 &  6 camp deposits 

If your child would like to go to 

Porthpean next summer, the deadline 

for the deposit of £30 (paid online) is 

Friday 13th November. Please ensure 

you pay by then to reserve a place. 

Need a chat? 

I’m here for you if you need a chat and 
I’m a good listener. Sometimes that’s 
all it takes, a sit down, a quiet moment, 
a cuppa and a biscuit, someone to 
listen to you. All confidential. If you or 
someone you know may benefit, ask at 
the office or come to me directly and 
let me know. I’ll always make time for 
you.  

Mrs Daylak 

The Five Ways to Wellbeing 

In our last newsletter, we introduced The Five Ways to Wellbeing, around which we are basing 
our work on children’s mental health and wellbeing. We have sent a “Five Ways to Wellbeing 
Family Guide” with this newsletter which gives more information about this as well as some 
really lovely ideas. 
Mrs Clemens 

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch on chest or 
back) 

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a lot for more 
than an hour or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 
hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste 
(you’ve notice you cannot smell or taste anything 
or things smell or taste different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or more of these 
you must get a COVID-19 test as soon as possible 
and stay at home and do not have visitors— only 
leave home to get the test. Anyone you live with, 
and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay 
at home until you get your result. Please ring or 
email the school office as soon as possible to let 
us know. 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 

or phone the NHS test line 119. 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

 
 
 
 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 
The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance has let us know that, at the 
moment, it is not necessary to obtain a voucher to receive 
food from them. If their support would be helpful to you, just 
phone Veryan or Adele in the office in confidence on 01736 
364087 and they can phone the Foodbank for you who will be 
able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and are very 
grateful for any donations. 

 

0300 123 3393 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 

Help for children worried about COVID 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/childrens-mental-health/

depression-anxiety-mental-health 



 



Free School Meals  

At this time, many families may find themselves eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium who previously 

did not meet the criteria. Please read this page carefully to find out if you are now eligible. Our Pupil Premium 

Parent Guide is being sent home alongside today’s newsletter to provide you with more information.  

Cornwall Council are continuing to process new applications for Free School Meals. Please ensure that you read 

the eligibility criteria before applying and complete the online application form if you are eligible.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-

school-meals-and-pupil-premium/  

Postal applications are currently not being accepted but, if you are unable to apply online, you can call the Free 

School Meals team on 01872 323298 and a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over 

the phone. Please make sure that your phone will accept calls from a private number. 

NB All Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 

Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. Whilst schools 

are closed to most pupils during the current Covid-19 pandemic, schools are not required to provide meals or 

vouchers to Key Stage 1 children who usually receive free meals under the Universal Infant Free School Meals 

scheme but are not currently attending school. 

However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 and receiving Universal Infant Free School Meals (as 

well as all Key Stage 2 children) may have an underlying entitlement to benefits-related Free School Meals. 

Schools will make arrangements for these children to receive free meals through food parcels or supermarket 

vouchers. 

Your child may be eligible for benefits-related free school meals if you, or the child themselves in their own right, 

receives of any of the following benefits: 

 Income Support (IS) 

 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 

 Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and Support 

Allowance 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 

 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 

 Universal Credit - Your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any 

benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 

If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of what other 

benefits/credits are being claimed: 

 Working Tax Credit 

 Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and/or Contribution-Based Employment and Support Allowance 

However, you will be temporarily eligible to claim free school meals if you receive a Working Tax Credit run-on, 

which is the payment you may receive for a further four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

If you think that your child is eligible for Free School Meals, we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall 

Council as detailed above. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/

